
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

December 14, 2023 
 

Charles Jones 
Garrett Laboratories, Inc. 
408 N. Third St. 
P.O. Box 645 
Niles, MI 49120 
 
Dear Mr. Jones, 
 
I have received your responses to the deviations noted in the report for the December 2022 biennial 
evaluation of your laboratory (26-B-00133) at Garrett Laboratories, Inc. in Niles, MI.  The responses 
address and correct the deviations and is satisfactory.  Your laboratory approval expiration date is 
extended until the end of December 2024. 
 
Keep this letter and all other evaluation documents on file for at least 2 years. 
 
I thank you for your cooperation during the evaluation and your efforts to improve the quality and 
reliability of testing at your laboratory.  If you have any questions, please contact me using the 
information listed below. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Shawn M. Lee 
State Milk Laboratory Evaluation Officer 
Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development 
14880 Tomahawk Lane 
Big Rapids, MI 49307 
231-349-6906 
MDARD-LEO@michigan.gov 

 
CC: 
Cpt. M. Pitts FDA Milk Specialist 
T. Hodge MDARD/Food and Dairy/Dairy Section/State Milk Laboratory Evaluation Officer 
G. Taylor MDARD/Food and Dairy/Dairy Section/State Milk Laboratory Evaluation Officer 

 
        

 

http://www.michigan.gov/mdard

